
 

 
 
 
Dear Family, Friends, and Supporting Churches,        April-May 2019 
  
  
 Psalms 100:4,5 “Enter into his gates with thanksgiving, and into his courts with praise: be thankful unto him, 
and bless his name. For the Lord is good; his mercy is everlasting; his truth endureth to all generations.” I just wanted 
to take the first portion of this prayer letter to thank the Lord and bless his name. God has been so good to us. This time 
last year we were afraid that we might be losing our little girl to cancer. We just returned home from Houston for her 
one year post transplant checkup. She had a bone marrow biopsy and many other tests. We praise the Lord that she is 
cancer free! There were no Leukemia cells found in her bone marrow. She still has some complications with her heart 
and kidneys. She has to go back to Houston in two weeks for some more test to determine if she needs to see a 
cardiologist and a kidney doctor. They are planning on starting her immunizations then as well. The doctor said she 
should be able to get all of the immunizations that she needs to go back to Thailand in the next six months. We were 
hoping that it would not take that long and was a little disappointed with that, but are excited to have some clarity and 
direction about when we will be able to go back together as a family. Thank you so much for your prayers and 
encouragement. Please continue to pray, especially for her heart test and kidney test coming up in two weeks.  
 
 I have had the opportunity to report and preach in several supporting churches these past two months. I also was 
able to preach a mission’s conference in the St. Louis, Missouri area. The had some newer members that had not been 
introduced to faith promise missions before and it was good to see their excitement to get involved. I also was able to 
fill in for a church near home that is without a pastor for several services. I am always thankful for the opportunities that 
God gives to preach and serve. A few weeks back, my wife and I were out soul winning at our home church. I had the 
opportunity to lead a man to Christ that morning and at the same time, my son was across town soul winning with our 
youth pastor. He was able to lead his first soul to Christ. He was so excited to get to do that. I could not have been more 
proud of him. I’ll take that over a home run, or game winning shot any day of the week.  
 
 I will be making a trip to Thailand toward the end of this month through July to do some ministry and continue 
language studies. Please pray for that trip and that everything goes well here with Kristen while I am gone. 
 
    In Christ, 
    Daniel Files and Family  


